
PROSPECT HEIGHTS DISTRICT 23

BOARD OF EDUCATION

ACTION ITEM

Date: April 12, 2023

Title: 2023-24 Gymnasium Painting Services – Bid

Contact: Amy McPartlin, Assistant Superintendent for Finance & Operations

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

Bids were solicited for the District’s Gymnasium Painting Services for the Ross/Sullivan and MacArthur

Gymnasiums. The bid requires vendors to submit pricing for the repainting of the gymnasium walls and

ceilings at each location. The bid is being awarded based on the lowest responsive, responsible pricing

received for the Ross/Sullivan gymnasium. The current plan is to complete the repainting of the

Ross/Sullivan Gymnasium and then MacArthur later in the year, pending budgetary availability.

ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATIONS:

Bids were received after newspaper advertisement in the Daily Herald. Additionally, bids were sent to 9

vendors. While one bid was received after the public bid opening, the remaining bids were opened and

evaluated utilizing a rubric based on the required services

Through our partnership and current intergovernmental agreement with the Arlington Heights Park

District, we anticipate a split of the costs at the Ross/Sullivan site. The remaining funds will be

budgeted in the Operations & Maintenance Contracted Services account.

Total Cost Total Cost

Vendor Ross/Sullivan MacArthur

BP&T Construction (Mount Prospect,IL)* $ 18,700.00 $ 35,700.00

Nedrow Painting (Aurora, IL) $ 28,000.00 $ 26,500.00

Red Feather Group (Glenview, IL ) $ 39,000.00 $ 35,000.00

Capital Painting & Decorating, Inc. (Naperville, IL) $ 59,850.00 $ 61,930.00

Tiles In Style LLC (South Holland, IL)** $ 68,000.00 $ 58,150.00

*Vendor requested to withdraw their bid from consideration.

**Vendor’s response did not meet the requirements of the specification.

Following evaluation of submittals and reference verification, the lowest responsible bidder meeting the

District’s specifications is being recommended.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Administration recommends that the Board of Education accepts the bid for the repainting of the Ross

Sullivan Gymnasium from Nedrow Painting in the amount of $ 28,000 with a 50% anticipated cost

share from the Arlington Heights Park District.


